CLIFTON HOUSE MEDICAL CENTRE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Minutes of the Meeting held on 27.7.2018.  10.00 – 12.00 hours
Present:  DS - Practice Manager – Chair, HB,JE,KJ,EC,VC,TD  Gail Baines Health watch
Apologies
EH

Agenda

Welcome and apologies

Minutes from previous meetings

Health watch
Update Clifton House

Update Hull Health Forward Confederation

Kinit and Natter
AOB

1.
Introduction/New Members/Apologies.
DS welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Gail Baines from Health watch.  EH sent her apologies.
HB has requested that the Secretarial role of minute taker be taken over by another member of the PPG.  TD volunteered to minute the next meeting and JE the following.  DS to take the minutes of this meeting. 
 It was agreed due to member’s commitments that Wednesdays would be a more suitable day for further meetings. 

DS thanked HB for her invaluable input.

2.
Minutes of the previous meeting
Action required to be followed up by DS automatic door press entry for disabled patients.  
3.
Health watch
(a) Gail introduced herself to the group and the role of Health watch which is to give people information, advice and support about Local Health and Social Care services. Gail recently held a PPG event to share knowledge and information, support practices with PPG and aid practices that have no PPG to set one  up.  DS and TD attended the meeting and brought some positives back to discuss. CHMC was pleased that their PPG was recognised as a positive example of what a PPG is all about, recognising the importance of patients perspective , views and input and  around PPG’s working together In the future
(b) The event was deemed to be successful and further events are to be organised in Hull inviting practices, PPG members and members of the public.  All will be invited to propose and put forward suggestions for the items to be placed on the agenda.
Gail informed of all the services which were available but agreed with the PPG that it was difficult to be aware of all and pathways and interactions between social and healthcare.  Discussions around improved communications to integrated services took place.  TD stated that the use of abbreviations were not productive.   Gail noted the points made and will feedback to her working groups.

The feedback from the meetings were discussed and the possibility of further input by the PPG to involve themselves in events and audits.  The PPG agreed to support a  campaign to promote  Connect Well Social Prescribing to ensure that the service was used to its optimum.  JE asked that the PPG could look at promoting services for the elderly in the area.  The PPG will put forward any ideas they have for the quarterly patient newsletter.  Due to the quarterly minutes distributed it was felt that an annual report was not required.

4.
CHMC/HHFC update
(a) The Clinical Practitioner has completed all her training to become an Autonomous Nurse Preacriber and is now awaiting the results of her hard work.  We have a new receptionist joining the team called Emma.  Due to being a member of the HHFC the practice now has 2 paramedics attached to the surgery to undertake home visits.  (See below). The changes in the clinical team and the addition of the paramedics were agreed to be a positive move which would help alleviate  the stress of the GP’s and aid patient’s access.
(b) HHFC as a group are continuing to work towards improving patient care and were pleased to have tendered and won bids from the transformation fund ( monies set aside to be used for practices within the group )  The practices in the HHFC agreed that relieving the GP’s of home visits would aid greatly therefore each practice has been  allotted paramedics in proportion to their patient list size. (see above).  The practices continue to share knowledge and experiences.  The HHFC continue to meet monthly and are looking to progressing forward.   It is a continued thought that a PPG of all practices within the HHFC can be established at some time in the future.
5
Knit and natter
`
The knit and natter has been poorly attended recently possibly due to the fact of the nice weather.  EH   suggested that it may be wise to move to hold the group Mid-September to Mid-November and Mid-March to Mid-June as it makes sense that people do not want to leave the house during the winter months and be inside  during the warm summer months.  All agreed this was a good idea and if there was a need to continue over the winter then the surgery would continue.
6
AOB

Gail recently attended the Hull Pride and was gathering feedback from the general public and wanted the PPG and CHMC to be aware of the positive feedback she had received from members of the public who she had spoken to who were CHMC patients.   DS and the PPG members were pleased as it was noticed  the receptionists particularly, carry out a difficult role due to the difficulties in primary care and took the brunt of frustrations.  DS informed that the CHMC has a zero tolerance policy which is upheld.
7.
Date of next Meeting:  To be advised.

DS thanked everyone for attending and for their input and closed the meeting at 12.30pm.
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